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Petitioner: Vincent V. Queano, Director of Business License  

Recommendation:   

Consider and approve the Business Impact Statement, pursuant to NRS Chapter 

237, for the proposed amendments to Clark County Code Title 8, Chapter 8.20 and 

Chapter 8.24 regarding the handling, transport, and delivery of liquor; adding a 

new section to provide for the licensure of liquor delivery support services; revising 

the exceptions for the off-premises delivery of alcohol by package liquor licensees to 

include liquor stores, grocery stores, and liquor delivery support services; adding a 

section to prohibit the employment of minors to sell or handle liquor; establishing 

operational requirements for the delivery of liquor to a consumer in certain areas 

by a grocery store, liquor store, or a liquor delivery support service; requiring work 

identification cards for any person employed by a liquor delivery support service; 

and providing for other matters properly related thereto. Commission District: All 

(For possible action) (Sitting as Liquor and Gaming Licensing Board)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: N/A Fund Name: N/A 

Fund Center: N/A Funded PGM/Grant: N/A 

Amount: N/A 

Description: N/A 

Additional Comments: N/A 

 

BACKGROUND:   

Pursuant to NRS 237.080, before adopting a proposed rule, the Board must consider a business impact statement 

to determine whether the proposed rule will: (a) impose a direct and significant economic burden upon a business; 

or (b) directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of a business.  

 

Pursuant to NRS 237.090, a business impact statement must be considered by the Board at a public meeting held 

at least 10 calendar days before the public meeting of the Board held to adopt the proposed rule.  

 

The attached business impact statement summarizes the comments received from the business community and 

individuals and addresses the impact of the proposed ordinance on potentially affected businesses.  

 

Staff recommends that the Board consider and approve the attached business impact statement. 

 


